
901 S. Stewart Street, Suite 4001 • Carson City, Nevada 89701 • p: 775.687.4670 • f: 775.687.5856 • ndep.nv.gov 

Printed on recycled paper 

Notice of Intent to Conduct a Triennial Review of  
Nevada’s Surface Water Quality Standards Nevada Division of 

Environmental Protection 

The Nevada Division of Environmental Protection, Bureau of Water Quality Planning (BWQP) is 

initiating a review of Nevada’s Surface Water Quality Standards (WQS) in accordance with 40 CFR 

131.20. This review is to evaluate the need to update or revise Nevada’s WQS to remain consistent 

with State and Federal law and to ensure that Nevada’s WQS continue to reflect the best available 

science.   

Please note this review does not apply to Safe Drinking Water Act or groundwater standards. 

BWQP is soliciting public input from all interested parties on any aspect of Nevada’s WQS that should 

be considered for potential revision. Water quality standards for Nevada surface waters are 

contained in the Nevada Administrative Code, Chapter 445A.11704 - 445A.2234 inclusive.  Public 

comments should include the issue, suggested revision, and the basis for the suggested revision 

including any supporting technical information or reports.  

The Triennial Review meeting will be held virtually from the Bryan Building at 901 South Stewart 

Street, Carson City, NV in the Bonnie Conference Room, located on the 1st Floor, East. The public is 

encouraged to participate either virtually, in person, or telephonically using the links or the dial-in 

numbers provided below.  The meeting will consist of a brief presentation by NDEP staff and a public 

comment period.  No items will be voted on and no actions will be taken during the meeting.   

The hearing will be held online via TEAMS 

December 16, 2024, at 2:00 pm 
Microsoft Teams Need help? 

Join the meeting now 
Meeting ID: 289 237 866 372 
Passcode: Cre3uT  

Dial in by phone 
+1 775-321-6111,,993434950# United States, Reno
Find a local number 
Phone conference ID: 993 434 950# 

https://www.leg.state.nv.us/nac/nac-445a.html#NAC445ASec11704
https://aka.ms/JoinTeamsMeeting?omkt=en-US
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_ZTQxNTZiNTMtOGU2OC00MWVmLTk5ZGYtZmVkMDcxZjFlMTkw%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22e4a340e6-b89e-4e68-8eaa-1544d2703980%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%222ee79430-8da2-4d07-8300-55b91ece6f3f%22%7d
tel:+17753216111,,993434950
https://dialin.teams.microsoft.com/1ef7fc5c-3859-4a06-ba30-c622c05e60f9?id=993434950
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More information on the Triennial Review process can be found on the NDEP website: 
https://ndep.nv.gov/water/rivers-streams-lakes/water-quality-standards/triennial-review 

Public comments will be accepted at the hearing and written comments will be accepted until 
January 17, 2025.  

Submit Comments to: 

ndep-sam@ndep.nv.gov 
Standards, Assessment and Monitoring Branch, Bureau of Water Quality Planning 
Nevada Division of Environmental Protection 
Department of Conservation and Natural Resources 
901 S. Stewart Street, Suite 4001 
Carson City, NV 89701 
(775)687-9457 

This public notice has been posted online at https://ndep.nv.gov/posts and https://notice.nv.gov/ 

https://ndep.nv.gov/water/rivers-streams-lakes/water-quality-standards/triennial-review
mailto:ndep-sam@ndep.nv.gov
https://ndep.nv.gov/posts
https://notice.nv.gov/

